THE GEORGETOWN HE

TEN PAGES

Georgetown, Ontario, Wednesday, Jan. 31st, 1951

TEN PAGES

LEN WILLIAMS

inual Vestry Meeting . Alban's Church

The annual Vestry meeting of St. Alban's Church, Glen Williams, was helr last night in the Parish Hall, the Rector presiding, and opening the meeting with Scripture, Creed nd prayers. The minutes were the by the Vestry Clerk, Arthur

The Churchwardens report was presented by the People's Warden, and various items explained, and discussed.

Mrs. Wm. Korzack presented the

report of St Alban's Ladies Guild. showing a year's good work and excollent results. The Sunday School ort was presented by H. F. aumont, showing an enrolment of 50; and an average attendance of \$5. The Rector reported 12 Baptisms 12 confirmed, and 6 burials. The names of the departed were rehearsed, the Vestry standing, and the commemoration of the departed was offered. He commended wardens, St. Alban's Guild and the Sunday School teachers and choir for a year's good work.

The elections followed: M. Merryday, Rector's warden, Arthur Beaumont, People's Warden, Bob Lucas,

envelope secretary. The Board of Management were re-elected and are: William Korzack. Jack Eason, E. Bludd, Roland Haines, Mrs P. Wagstaffe, Jack Crawford, Sr., Joseph Eason, W. H. Beaumont, Robert Eason, Matthew Beaumont, George Sargent, Mrs.

Joseph Eason. The sidesmen were also reelected. They are: W. Korzack, Jack Eason, Leslie Young, J. Crawford, Jr., F Eason, Ambrose Hancock, George Eason, Herb Preston, Jack Beaumont, Joseph Eason, M. Beaumont, Harry Tracey, J Crawford, Sr., W. H. Beaumont, Thomas Hill, G. Sar-

gent, Charles Crawford. The Rector offered his and the Vestry's congratulations to Lindley Beaumont, the organist, whose birth day it was, and who had postponed his birthday visit to his daughter, in order to attend the meeting. He has been present at every Vestry meeting since the Church was built. The meeting closed with the ben-

ediction, after which refreshments were served by St. Alban's Guild.

GLEN WILLIAMS

United Congregation Holds Annual Meeting

The annual congregational meeting of the United Church was held Jan. 16th with the minister Rev. A. F. Cowan in the chair.

Reports were very satisfactory from all departments, and the following officers were elected for the coming year.

The Board of Session reelected were Frank Carney, Jack Addy, ---Norman Felker,

The Board of Stewards also reelected were W. Schenk, C. Allen, Mrs. A. Presswood, W. Wheeler, J. Wagstaffe, A. Goodwin.

Missionary and Maintenance -Mrs. Winfield Wheeler. Organists — Mrs. J. Addy, A.

Goodwin. Secretary of Congregation-Mrs.

C. Barth.

Auditors-A. Goodwin, Mrs. J. Wagstaffe.

· A new addition to the church this past year is the married couples club, called the "Double or Noth-Club." It has added greatly to e social life of the church and much credit is due to the presidents since its beginning, Mr. and Mrs.

Win Wheeler. Discussions followed on the work of the church after which the ladies served tea. The minister closed with benediction.

At a meeting of the teachers and parents of the United Sunday School. Win Wheeler was reelected superintendent. Mr. Cowan was in the chair for the election of teachers and officers.

The financial report was encouraging despite the extra expense of a new piano during the year. The original one was totally destroyed by the flood last spring which did so much damage to the basement of

church. The Beginners' Dept. will be in charge of Mrs. John Wagstaffe, while the Primary Dept. Mrs. J. Addy and Mrs. Herb Hancock. The Intermediate girls' teacher is Mrs. N. Felker; the boys, Win Wheeler and Alf Goodwin.

Trs. Win Wheeler is in charge of Cradle Roll and Eleanor Schenk is treasurer and Gail Wheeler, secretary.

Planist, is Mrs. J. Addy, along with some of the girls of the Sunday School, The meeting closed with benedic-

tion by the minister. If your child is not already attend-(continued on page 4)

THE WEATHER

Mr. Editor:

This week's summary is quite. close to normal for January; but one thing not quite normal was the robin at our feeding station last week. Hard to say whether he was an early harbinger of spring or a later hanger-on.

7	Per 'or	• .	-Ern	Batkin
Date	Max.			Snow
January	22	24	5	Flurries
January		32	16	. 1**
January	24	26	18	Flyrries
January	25	26 .	13	Flurries,
January		25	15	1**
January		14	5	1**
January		14	-2 ·	0.00
			- '	—
Average		23	. 10	3"

SIX MINISTERS WILL PREACH FOR CALL

Plans to hear six ministers in March, who will preach for a call to fill the vacancy caused by the departure of Rev. J. L. Self for Midland, were made at the annual meeting of Norval Presbyterian

The church ladies served dinner before the meeting which-was conducted by Rey. William Weir, Interim Moderator and Malcolm Mc-Nabb, who acted as chairman. Reports from church organizations as, well as the report of treasurer Frank Fendley showed a good financial year in the church.

Percy Leslie, was re-elected to the board of management and Chester Early, Andrew McClure and Jim Davis were elected new members. Other members of the board are Oliver Hunter, who is chairman this year, Thomas McGee, Jack Harston, Elmer Patterson, Donald Dolson, Harold McClure, Nelson Robinson and Frank Fendley who will continue as secretary-treasurer. William Townsend was reappointed auditor.

NORVAL

Training School Escapees Steal Norval Man's Car

Three youths who escaped from Brampton Training School Monday were apprehended yesterday at Bluevale, near Wingham.

After making their escape, the three hitchhiked to Norval where they stole a car belonging to township road superintendent William Townsend, abandoning it at Bluevale. Mr. Townsend went to Wingham today to pick up his car which did not suffer any damage.

BUSINESSMEN BOWLERS

Mr. and Mrs. Mel Spence Leading League Bowlers

Royal Bank kept their first place position secure in the Businessmen's bowling league this week when they scored 7 points to make their total 66. The second place Bell Tels added 5 for a total of 44 points.

Mel Spence bowled 290 to edge into second place for season's high single. His wife still holds top honours with 307 and also high triple of 700. Mel's good bowling brought his average up to 186, one point behind the leader, Bob Burns. Joan DeVries has 184 for third high av-

Raiders Lose Two

The Raiders slumped badly this week, dropping two games out of . There was an interruption in three. They defeated Milton here -hydro power in the John Street dis-5-1 Wednesday, then 1st 5-4 in an Last night, minus Del Beaumont, Burlington took their measure 5-3 in the new Burlington arena.

The team has a chance to redeem themselves when they are at home to Dundas Friday and in an out-oftown game at Oakville Monday.

STEWARTTOWN

55th ANNIVERSARY DISTRICT COUPLE

Congratulations to Mr. and Mrs. L. H. Greenwood who will be celebrating their 55th wedding anni-

versary next Tuesday, Feb. 6th. The Junior WA meeting was held at Mrs. M. Baily's home last Monday. The Senior WA was held at the same place Thursday afternoon. The AYPA meeting will be held this Friday evening in the school

at 8.30 p.m. Rev. J. E. Maxwell announced in church Sunday afternoon that the annual Vestry meeting will be held after the church service next Sun-

day evening. Next Sunday being the first Sunday of the month, Sunday School will be held at 2 o'clock in the after-

hoon and church at 7.30 p.m.

WAS LIFE MEMBER ST. JOHN'S W.A.

Following a short illness, Mrs. Alfred Hyde died at her home on Main Street North on Monday, Jan-

uary 22nd. Mrs. Hyde, who was in her 66th year, was the former Rhoda Symons, a daughter of the late Christopher Symons and Eliza Warren, and was born in Cornwall, England. She came to Canada 47 years ago and lived in Parry Sound until moving to Georgetown in 1916. She was a member of St. Johns United Church and a life member of the W.A. of that church.

She is survived by her husband, one daughter, Mrs. V. R. Arthurs (Winnifred) of Toronto and three sons, William, Walter and Ernest of town. One son, Carl was killed in action while serving overseas with 'ers was groomsman. the Canadian Army in the last war. She also leaves three sisters, music and ushers were the bride's and two brothers; Mrs. Edie Mac-Donald of Fort Erie, Mrs. Bessie Job, Mrs. Maude Whitford, Ernest and Jack Symons of Devonshire, England.

Rev. John M. Smith conducted the funeral service from her residence on Thursday and interment was made in Greenwood Cemetery, Georgetown, Palibearers were Alex Maclaren, Charles Laws, George Muckart, Gordon Harley, Fred Erwin and Earl Jackson of Erin.

Three Minor Accidents on Slippery Roads

Slippery roads caused several minor accidents around town last

A most unusual accident occurred Monday night when a truck crashed through a garage door on Market Street and damaged Dr. Clifford Reid's car, Donald Hall of Guelph, driving a truck owned by Hugh M. Robertson and Co., Guelph was rounding the turn from Wesleyan Street onto Market when he was blinded by approaching headlights and headed for a tree. He swung the car sharply to the left, skidded on the ice and smashed through Dr. Reid's garage doorway. The Reid car was pushed through the back wall of the garage with

some damage to fenders. Two Brown's Bread trucks were involved in accidents during the week. A truck driven by Irvine Erneweine collided with a car driven by Bob Hoare at the south end of the John Street culvert. Hoare's car was damaged on the left side. On Church Street, another bread truck, driven by Eric Clarke was in collision with J. A. Hills' car, driven by Ross Hill, with some damage to the car fender

GARAGE BOWLERS

Keith Cartlidge High Bowler Last Thursday

In the Garagemen's bowling league last Thursday, Keith Cartlidge had high single of 288 and high triple of 679 for Mrs Art Scott's team The team scored 7 points from Ralph Turner's team to come close to the league leaders.

Chuck Hill of Mel Tamblyn's team had next high single of 275. Team standing is: Chic Askin 52; Mrs. Scott 49; Mel Tamblyn' 29; Ralph Turner 29.

Transformer Burns Out Three Hour Hydro Break

frict for several hours Saturday exciting game at Milton Friday. evening when a large transformer which is located on the hydro pole in front of Harry Goldham's residence burned out.

The local hydro crew worked until the early hours of Sunday morn ing repairing the damaged transformer. The arena was plunged into darkness but the Saturday night dance continued when the Modern Aires secured lamps to light the way for the dancers.

the Herald will be:

IN UNITED STATES:

IN CANADA:

Wanda Timbers is Saturday Bride

In St. Paul's Church of England Norval on Saturday afternoon, Wanda Dorothy Timbers became the bride of George James Farmer with Rev. J. E. Maxwell officiating. The bride is the elder daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Marshall Timbers of Georgetown and the groom is the son of Mr. and Mrs. John Farmer

of Georgetown. The bride, given in marriage by her father, wore a powder blue dress and hat with navy accessories and carried a bouquet of pink roses and white carnations. Her attendant, Mrs. Ray Crawford wore midnight blue with accessories of blue and winter white and carried

Mrs. Maxwell played the wedding uncle, Mr. Bruce Gummer and the groom's cousin, Mr. William Brooks of Brantford.

a similar bouquet. Mr. George Rog-

At a reception afterwards at the home of the bride's parents on Normandy Boulevard, her mother received wearing a wine ensemble with navy accessories. The groom's mother wore navy taffeta, with grey accessories. Following a honeymoon trip in eastern Ontario, Mr. and Mrs. Farmer will reside in Georgetown.

William Milliere, Sr. Orkney Island Native

Archdeacon W. G. O. Thompson conducted the funeral service at the McClure Funeral Home last Wednesday for William L. Milliere, Sr., who died the previous Sunday at Guelph General Hospital.

Mr. Mililere was a native of the Orkney Islands where he was born eighty years ago. He was the son of the late Philip Milliere and Virginia Poligeau. He came to Canada forty six years, ago, settling at Limehouse where he was employed for several years at the lime quarries, later working in town at Georgetown Clay Products. Four months ago he moved to Georgetown.

Surviving are his wife, formerly Eliza Goring, two sons, George of Toledo, Ohio, and William, CNR agent at Waterloo, one daughter, Mrs. Harold Scratch (Gladys) and three grandchildren.'

William Mitchell, William Mills. Sam Gisby, A.C. Patterson, Arthur Benton and Allan Norton acted as pallbearers at the funeral and interment was made in Greenwood Cemetery, Georgetown.

RE-ELECT OFFICERS OF MEN'S BOWLING CLUB

Officers of Georgetown Lawn Bowling club were re-elected at the annual meeting in the Rose Room, Monday.

S. V. Faram continues as president and other officers are Hugh Dickie, vice president; Walter Gray, secretary-treasurer; E. B. Tyers, entertainment; W. G. Bell, games; Wilfrid Lavoic, greens.

The club is advertising for a greenkeeper for this year, the former greenkeeper, Roy Baker having left town. Plans were made for a number of euchre parties during the

PICTURES SHOW UNITED CHURCH MISSION WORK

Regular morning worship was held in St. John's on Sunday morning. Rev. John M. Smith read the lesson from Eph. 4:1-13 and spoke on the subject "The Church of the Living God". The choir sang the anthem "The King of Love" and Ferne Caird sang the solo "The Living God."

The evening service was in the form of an illustrated worship entitled "We Worship Together". By means of pictures and comment a trip was made to the various mission fields of the United Church of Canada. Mrs. J. Evans accompanied the congregational singing.

The flowers decorating the church were placed to the memory of the late Mrs. A. Hyde by members of the family.

One year — \$3.00

Six Months -- \$1.75

One Year - \$3.50

Three Months \$1.00

Price Change

Effective today, January 31st, the subscription price for

SINGLE COPIES: 8c

(starting with Feb 7th. edition)

Mrs. William Brill of Guelph is visiting this week with Mr. and Mrs. Herb Cleave.

Mrs. Bob MacKenzie and family of Hamilton visited last week with Mrs. Sid MacKenzie.

Mr. and Mrs. J. Duncan of New Toronto spent the week end with

Miss Sybil Bennett, K.C. plans to attend the opening of the Provincial Legislature in Toronto tomo.

St. Catharines spent Sunday with Miss Gwen Gillis, Emery Street. Mrs. Walter Whitmee is spending some time in Newtonbrook with her daughter, Mrs. Jack MacKenzie

Mr. and Mrs. Don Newhouse of

and Mr. MacKenzie. the East General Hospital, Toronto, spent a day last week with her William Hayward, sister, Mrs.

George Street. Little Susanne Kidd has returned home from Inglewood, having spent a few weeks with her grandmother. while her mother was in Toronto

Mr. Arthur Reinhardt of the Royal Bank staff in Leamington was a week-end guest at the home of Mr. and Mrs. M. H. Moyer.

Mrs. C. J. Russell and son Angus of Thornhill and Miss Annie Stalker of Acton visited with Mrs. C. Freure on Saturday.

Mrs. E. Harris returned Saturday from a trip to Detroit where she visited with her brother and to Harrow in Essex County to visit with her cousins.

Miss Gladys McCrea, a former teacher at Norval who now is a member of Hespeler Public School staff spent the week-end at the home of Mr .and Mrs. Comfort Ros-

Mrs. H. S. Armstrong of London was a week-end visitor with her parents, Mr. and Mrs. George D. Smith, Main Street.

Mr. and Mrs. Tom Hewson, Mr. LeRoy Dale, K.C. and Miss Joy Laird left by motor on Saturday for a trip to Florida where they will spend some time at Fort Lauderdale, and Miami Beach.

Mrs. Arthur Herbert spent last week in Orangeville with her sonin-law and daughter Constable and Mrs. Duncan Tost. Const. Tost- is a member of the Ontario Provincial Police and has his headquarters in Orangeville.

Lt.-Col. and Mrs. Gordon Cousens and Lt Col. and Mrs. K. M. Bourne attended a dinner and dance for officers of the Imperial Army last night at Maloney's Art Gallery, Toronto.

Miss Margaret Rusk of Milton, who will marry Mr. Kenneth Hulme this Saturday in Holy Cross Church was entertained last week at three events. On Tuesday the office girls of Smith and Stone held a miscellaneous shower at the home of Miss Gwen Gillis. Shirley Preston and Hazel Hoare assisted with the lunch. On Wednesday, the ladies of Holy Cross Church presented her with a trilight lamp at a social evening at the home of Mrs. William Dwyer, Charles Street. Thursday night friends in Milton gathered at the home of Miss Glenna McKay · for a miscellaneous shower.

Mrs. J. F .Gillis spent the week end in St. Catharines visiting with

her sister, Mrs. 6: O'Brich-Mrs. James Ritchie entertained a miscellaneous shower at her home on Albert Street last night for her sister-in-law, Mrs. Doug McCallum, the former Marie Ritchie. Mrs. Mr. and Mrs. Harry Hayward, King . Bob Reeve and Mrs. Charles Tyler

assisted with the lunch. Archdeacon W. G. O. Thompson officiated at a christening service on Sunday in St. Alban's Church, Glen Williams for Marion Isabelle Young, daughter of Mr. and Mrs. Leslie Young. Godparents were the baby's grandfather, Ben Young, Mrs. R. S. Leslie and Mr. Bert

Carney. Prior to her wedding on Saturday to George Farmer, Wanda Tim-.Miss, Mildred Adamson, R.N. of bers was honoured by her friends at a number of showers and presentations. Miss Doreen Hornby entertained at a linen shower and Miss Betty Mudie at a miscellaneous shower. Fellow employees of the Smith and Stone assembly room presented her with an electric kettle, wool blanket and a bathroom

> - A party of 6-fishermen who-spent Sunday fishing at Barrillia Park had a profitable day. Fishing the the ice they caught three trout about 6 lbs. each and a large number of whitefish. Those in the party included Art Scott, Vern and Mervyn Kirby, Godfrey Collier, Gordon King, and Bob Footit of Acton.

Miss Charlotte McCullough entertained at a family party Sunday in honour of her uncle, Mr. W. A. Wilson, a past reeve of Esquesing Township who was celebrating his 80th birthday. Those present were Mr. and Mrs. Charles Wilson and Charlene of Toronto, Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Wilson, Ashgrove, Mr. and Mrs. Clare Wilson, Mr. and Mrs. Wellington Wilson, Mrs. George A. Wilson and Mrs. W. H. Long of

Georgetown. Guests at the wedding on Saturday of Wanda Timbers and George Farmer included: Mr. and Mrs. John Farmer, Jr. and Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Brooks, Miss Bernadotte, Brooks, Miss Margaret Fielding of Toronto. Mr. and Mrs. Glen Britton, Haltonville; Mr. and Mrs. M. Timbers. Miss Lynne Timbers, Moffat; Miss Mary Garbutt, Mr. William Gar-·butt, Mr. William Reid, Norval; Mr. and Mrs. W. Brooks, Brantford; Mr. and Mrs. F. Gibbons, Delaine and Peter, Mrs. Bestrice McCallum, Acton; Mr. Douglas Logan, Glen Williams; Mr. and Mrs. John Farmer. Sr., Mrs. Dunn, Mr. and Mrs. Walter Gummer, Mr. and Mrs. Bruce Gummer, Mr. and Mrs. George Chaplin, Mrs. Mildred Armanh, Karen, Marsha and Wayne, Miss Arlene Crawford, Mr. and Mrs. P. Chaplin, Miss Joan Chaplin, Mr. H. Chaplin, Mr. and Mrs. Harold Gilmer, Mr. and Mrs. Lorne Majuery, and Mrs. William J. Long, Miss Belle Tennant, Miss Joan Bradley, Miss June Bouskill, Miss Doreen Hornby, Mr. and Mrs. George Louth, Mr. and Mrs. Agar Guest, Marilyn and Roy, Mr. and Mrs. Reg Ryall and Orla, Miss Myrnz Crawford, Mr. Tom Hamilton Mr. William Hill, Mr. Dennie McCartney, Mr. and Mrs. John Lolden, Mr. and Mrs. Fred Schult of Georgetown.

Appears in Recital at Toronto Conservatory

Kenneth R. Harrison was one of five pupils of Gordon Hallett who appeared in recital last Friday at the concert hall of the Royal Conservatory of Music in Toronto. Other Bianists who were on the program were Frances McShane, Ruth Robertson, Elsie McMenemy and Lloyd

Mr. Harrison played Prelude in G Minor by Bach-Siloti and Beethoven's Sonata, Op. 26. Several of his friends from Georgetown, Guelph, Port Credit and Toronto attended the recital.

In addition to studying both piano and organ, My Harrison teaches piano and voice to a large class of students in town and district, and commutes to Guelph to his position as organist and choirmaster at St. Andrew's Presbyterian Church. He is the son of Mr. and Mrs. Sam Harrison, Main Street North.

Hear Boys' Choir at Toronto Cathedral

The St. George's choir boys had suggestion that unless a director a special treat on Sunday morning could be given some authority in the when they attended the service in management of the arena and park St. James Cathedral, Toronto, and he could not properly carry out his heard the fine boys' choir sing at function or justify his position. the service. - Afterwards the boys The GRC has several applications were entertained at dinner at a Tor- on file, all from out of town, for

onto restaurant. There is a possibility that the St. requesting a salary of \$3000 . or James choirboys will come to Geor-

getown to take part in one of the Lenten services next month.

The boys who made the trip were Martin, Michael, and Paul Armstrong, Wayne Pries, Kerry Jepson, Danny Martin, Danny Edwards Kent Riddall, Ricky Chapman, Roy Wiggins, Gordon Spence, Fred Harrison, Bill Engleby, and Wayne Armann. They were accompanied by Thomas Warnes, Jack Armstrong. Gordon Spence and Fred Chapman.

Citizens Discuss GRC Recreation Director

Several citizens interested in the recreation program attended meeting with members of Georgetown Recreation Commission at the home of Alex Maclaren last Thurs-

A round table discussion brought out some helpful information for the GRC who are faced with a-decision as to whether to hire a fulltime director or one or more part time assistants to carry on the pro-

It was the feeling of the majority that a full time man would best serve the needs of the town but that he should be provided with a suitable office. There was also the

the position, most of the applicants